
 

 
 
 
January 14, 2016 
 
VIA E-MAIL 
Ms. Damara Anderson 
WBBM-TV  
Email: wbbmtvdesk@cbs.com  

 
RE: 15-FOIA-267 Any / All Video - 12/28/15 Hometown Accident 

 
Dear Ms. Anderson: 
 
We are in receipt of your request for information pursuant to the Illinois Freedom of Information Act, 5 
ILCS 140/1 et seq.  
 
On December 28, 2015, we received your request for the accident video recorded from cameras inside 
and outside of the Metra train involved in an accident on 87th near Pulaski in Hometown, Illinois at 
approximately 1:20 p.m. on Monday, December 28, 2015.  Additionally, you requested any video 
captured by cameras near the train tracks at the time of the accident (“Request”). 
 
In response to your Request, Metra is providing you with the accident video obtained from Southwest 
Service train no. 210, on December 28, 2015.  After performing a diligent search of Metra’s records, we 
have been unable to locate any records responsive to your request regarding any video captured by 
cameras inside of the train or near the train tracks at the time of the accident. 
 
You may access the above-referenced video via Metra’s file transfer protocol (“FTP”) site.  Direct your 
browser to https://ftp.metrarr.com/.  The user name is: f  and the case sensitive password is: 

  Access to this FTP site will expire January 28, 2016.  If you require additional time to 
download this video, please let us know prior to the expiration date. 
 
If I can be of further assistance to you, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kathleen E. Haton 
Freedom of Information Officer 
FOIA@metrarr.com 




